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I am writing in response to last week's article about the Race Dialogue at UNCW. I appreciate that it was featured on the front page of the Seahawk, but I think it should have been mentioned in the article that a lot of the discussion was focused on negative situations that minority students have experienced with white officers. 

The dialogue began with a Latino student who explained that a campus policeman treated her in a degrading way when she used a call box for assistance. She admitted that she was unsure if it was because of her race, but after she shared her story several other students of color described similar negative experiences with white cops on campus. This topic was discussed for about an hour. While it was recognized and mostly everyone agreed that it isn't fair to make generalizations about police, it was also pointed out that racism within the criminal justice system and the existence of police brutality directed at people of color cannot be ignored. 

The need for dialogue between campus police and minority students to improve the cultural sensitivity of the campus police and ease the fears or aggravations of minority students was suggested. Surveys, diversity training for police, and future race dialogues were mentioned as ways to work towards possible solutions. 

One other thing about the article that should have been noted was the small attendance. Although the event was widely publicized, I'd approximate that less than 100 people showed up. Those in attendance were mostly minority students and faculty. I think this says something about our mostly white campus. I would like to encourage students to recognize the lack of diversity on our campus and take an active role in bridging racial divides that exist at UNCW and in the broader community. 

Peace,

Molly Ramey

